NGAO Systems Engineering Meeting

Friday, July 17, 2009 1:00 PM HST, 4:00 PM PDT

Attendees: EJ, PW, CN, RD, LM
Notes from meeting:

1. Discussion of OOCD status by Liz.

a. Working draft 0.96 is posted on Twiki, KAON 636.

b. We need to extract requirements from this and put into Science Operations Tools Requirements. Peter and Erik are leads on this. (Peter has taken a first pass, reviewed by Erik, awaiting review by Jim Lyke).
c. There are also some requirements in OOCD on fixed-pupil mode imaging. Peter has distributed a note on fixed-pupil mode imaging. Liz thinks the OOCD issues are addressed in Peter’s note.

2. Architecture issues. Peter has sent Chris a note on putting a MEMS DM on a TT platform for dithering. Chris to review. The note basically takes David’s KAON on the subject to the next level. (Chris has reviewed, note has been updated and posted).
3. Back to OOCD and Sci-Ops discussion.

4. Science Requirements status.

a. Liz is going through the ScRD, making comments where B2C imposes changes. She is also marking original requirements that need to be rewritten because they were written poorly. Others need to review the ScRDs as well.

b. Asteroid key science drivers, exo-planets and galactic center requirements have been updated in Contour. The rest are marked up in Liz’s hard copy of the ScRD.

c. Can we get the NGAO Science Advisory Committee to help with the review?

d. Peter asked if we can finish the review by the end of Aug. Liz thinks so.

5. Error budget flow down discussion (Rich)

a. Flow down is still on-going.

b. Awaiting 2 budgets from Don. BW error terms: compute latency, camera readout speed, DM actuation speed.

c. Rich needs to check on how many TBDs are in flow-down, as they will propagate into the FRDs. Would like to put in a real number accompanied by a TBC as opposed to just a TBD.

d. Reni has updated her items and will take flow-down to uncorrectable errors.

e. Long discussion on high-contrast error budgets.

f. Rich wants to give feedback to people, get the numbers set, freeze the budgets and put them under version control, and update Contour.
g. The flow-down spreadsheets will need some review as well.

h. Flow-down will be to subsystem level, not to individual components. Example: the flow-down will not go all the way to tolerances on individual optics.

i. How to handle updating Contour: Each requirements area owner will be responsible for flowing down numbers to their requirements.

j. How soon will flow-down be complete? Peter wants flow down complete and entered into Contour by end of August.

6. Did Don make any changes to opto-mechanical requirements? Erik to check.

7. Vibration sensor

a. Is Chris recommending a particular solution? Chris is proposing several alternatives: Parametric oscillator, Don Wiberg’s method, star sensor.

b. Rich to write down high level requirements on vibration.

8. Back to requirements review. Complete review by end of July but have release in August. Erik expressed concern that we still have to write the requirements for the Science Operations Tools, which could be a significant effort. He also is preparing for the NGAO SW Architecture review in August, so will likely not have time to work on the Science Operations Tools requirements. Peter to start work on these.

9. ICDs: They exist as a linked set of Contour “items”. Chris has found some inconsistencies, many TBD/TBC/TBRs.
10. Erik to give Jim Bell the AO Enclosure requirements to review.

New Action Items:

1) All: Finish requirements review by end of July.

2) All: Error budget flow down complete and entered into Contour by end of August.

3) EJ to check on which opto-mech requirements DG has modified and send info to PW so he can review the changes. (Done).
4) EJ to give Jim Bell the AO enclosure requirements for review. (Done).
5) CN to send out SRDs for review. (Done 7/13).
Existing Action Items:
1) EJ to propose document control solution for flow-down spreadsheets.

2) EJ: review OCD draft and use as guide for science tools requirements, PW will review results with EJ. (PW has taken 1st pass, EJ has reviewed. Awaiting review by JL.)

3) EJ to start importing Instrument Baseline Requirements into a spreadsheet for review. (Done. Need to pull some subset of these into Contour).
